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Dear parents,  

 

I am delighted to write this introduction to our school newsletter.  As outlined 
in my recent letter, Mr Wallsô serious illness has meant that we had to prioritise 

which elements of his work should be covered first, such as the classes he 
teaches, and this has delayed publication of the new edition until now.  I am 

very grateful to Miss Smith, who kindly agreed to look after the newsletter.  
She has played a key part in previous editions, and it was very  kind of her to 

agree to co -ordinate the full publication.  

 

During Lent staff and students have been preparing for the Easter Celebrations 

in earnest.  Each form group has attended a reconciliation service led by KS5 
students and each week, during Friday lunchtime, the Stations of the Cross 

have taken place in the school grounds.  Father Basil Pearson and Father      
Joseph Whisstock have kindly made themselves available so that there has 
been a weekly opportunity, at lunchtime, for individuals to attend Reconcilia-

tion.  Year 13 students have prepared a dramatisation of Christôs Passion which 
will be performed on Thursday morning during separate KS3 and KS4 services.  

Each year the Year 13 students perform the dramatisation of Christôs Passion to 
the wider community.  This year this took place at the Parish church of St John 

Fisher on Palm Sunday, and was very well received.  

 

Please build on the spiritual opportunities provided in school, by taking your 

child to the Easter services on Maundy Thursday, Good Friday and either the 
Vigil Mass on Saturday evening, or Mass on Easter Sunday morning.  We know 
that our work with your child is based on secure foundations at home, and, as  

you know, this extends to the spiritual as well as the academic.  With this 

thought in mind, I wish you a happy and holy Easter.  

 

Yours faithfully,  

 

Mr A Sharpe  

Head Teacher  
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 Spiritual and Moral  

 
 

PASSION PLAY & INTER NATIONAL WOMENôS DAY 
Isobel Harforth, Head Student  

 
Since January, Year 13 have been working on the           

production of the annual Passion Play. It is an        
important tradition at St Bernard's as it allows us, 

as young people, to get involved in the telling of the 
story of the crucifixion. It is  something that many of 
us have looked forward to since the beginning our 

journeys at the school. On Sunday the 25th of 
March, we performed the short play at St John  Fish-

er church. This was a remarkable experience in 
which we brought something new to the congrega-
tion.  Watching the year group come together in such 

a way to celebrate the Bible has been  memorable  for 
everyone  involved, and I am very proud of my 

peers for working so hard to tell the story  through 
the showcase of  their talent.  
 

In light of International Women's Day, which 
took place  on the 8th of March, we 

have  invited year 7 and 8 students to       
participate in a competition in which they can 

celebrate feminism. It invites them to write 
about a woman who inspires them in 150 
words or less. So far, we have had some    

excellent entries, successfully portraying the vision, creativity and desire for 
change apparent in the young women of St. Bernard's. It is important that we 

continue to discover stories about women making advancements in various 
industries, as well as celebrating women throughout history, and in our     
everyday lives. I look forward to seeing some more fantastic entries.  

 
 

 

HEAD STUDENT TEAM ELECTIONS  
Amy Salmon & Beatrice Sleigh - Johnson, Yr12  

 
This year marks the 100th anniversary of women having the right to vote and 

we are pleased to say that this year, students of St. Bernardôs celebrated by 
having the highest voter turn out ever for the student team elections. All five 

candidates ran successful campaigns, with the results being one of the closest 
on record.  
 

 



 
The new Head Student Team for 2018 -19 are:  
 

Head Student ï Catryn Thomas  
Deputy Head Students ï Amy Salmon and Beatrice Sleigh -Johnson.  

 
We are thankful for the support and to all who voted. We are looking forward 
to the opportunities the next year will bring and we hope to serve you well as 

the new Head Student Team.  

 
 

 
INSPIRATIONAL STUDENT  

Mrs Mundy, Parent  

 
My daughter, Sophie Mundy 9A, had an operation last November at Great    

Ormond Street Hospital (GOSH).   It involved the removal of a birthmark from 
her forehead.   Although Sophie had to attend several hospital appointments 
and it was obviously an anxious time, the operation was a success.  

 
During her visits she realised that if she could inform other children of her  

positive hospital experience, it would benefit any other child who may be   
worrying about an operation or simply what to expect when visiting hospital.  
 

Our Parish Priest, Father Paul Fox, at Our Lady of Ransom Parish, Rayleigh, 
regularly contributes to a BBC Essex Sunday morning radio show with Peter 

Holmes (6 -9 a.m).   The radio show discusses faith news and broadcasts        
interviews.  Father Paul heard of Sophieôs story and thought it was 
óinspirationalô.  Following discussions with BBC Essex, a DJ visited Sophie and 

the interview was aired on Sunday 28th January.  
 

She discussed her hospital experience and how having considerable faith aided 
a positive attitude.   Father Paul said prayers which ultimately helped her       
operation become a positive experience.  She is also considering submitting a 

diary that she kept during this time which may be considered helpful to other 
children attending GOSH.  

 
 
 

 

LAW AT THE UNIVERSITY OF OXFORD  
Mrs H. Davies, Careers co - ordinator  

 

Former St. Bernardôs student Ruth Stillabower      
delivered a presentation to years 11, 12 and 13 on 
studying Law at  Oxford, where she is a second year 

student.  
Ruth covered the application process and talked 

about life at Oxford and the benefits of studying at a 
world renowned institution. She told students that 
there were 3 terms of 8 weeks per year and over 30 

colleges from which to choose. She said that Oxford 
was a vibrant city to live in with parks, clubs, cafes, 

shopping, museums and cinemas.  
Her advice on Personal Statements was invaluable 
and she encouraged students to apply.  

 
 

 
 



 

Ruth left our students with some thought provoking questions for them to think 
about; Law, what is it? Why is the law what it is? Should it be the way it is? 

What could it be?   
We are hoping that Ruth will follow this visit up and come into school in July to 
participate in óBeyond 18ô Day with our Year 12 students. 

 

 
UAL AT ST. BERNARDôS 

Mrs H. Davies, Careers Co - ordinator  

 
Staff from UAL who are based at the South Essex campus delivered a       

presentation on degrees in the Creative Arts; Interior Design, Photography, Fine 
Art, Graphic Design, Fashion Design, Costume Construction and Fashion     
Communication. The informative and interesting presentation also covered   

preparing portfolios and graduate destinations.  
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
FAMILY AWARENESS DAY  

Janine Brownwell, University of Suffolk  
 

I am pleased to announce that our next Family Awareness Day will be held at 
the University of Suffolk on Saturday 28th April 2018.  

  
Students in Years 7, 8 and 9 and their parents/guardians are invited along to 
our Ipswich campus to find out more about studying a degree at university. We 

understand that higher education seems a long way off but as we are sure you 
are aware, the choices made at school may affect their choices at 16 and 18.  

 
This is a free event, which runs from 11.30am ï 3pm and a fantastic          op-
portunity to learn more about university and to meet with current          Univer-

sity of Suffolk students. During the event students will take part in a fun pro-
gramme of activities, while parents learn more about student finance and the 

benefits of higher education.  
 
A tour of the campus and a free buffet lunch will be provided for all             at-

tendees. Students and parents can find further information and book a place via 
this link: http://www.uos.ac.uk/fad  

 
For further information students and parents can email schools@uos.ac.uk  


